Antillean Engineers, Inc.
P.O. Box 3023
Kingshill
St. Croix, U.S. Virgin Islands 00851
August 5, 2015

Mr. Scott Wilson

Heath Physicist

Commercial, Industrial, R&D and Academic Branch
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

US Nuclear Regulatory Commission Region 1

2100 Renaissance Boulevard, Suite 100

King of Prussia, PA 19406-2713

Ph. 610-337-5136

Re: Docket No. 03022286
License No. 55-23507-01
Control No. 587187

Dear Mr. Wilson:

Item 10 of our application requests authorization for possession and use of a portable
moisture-density gauge containing sealed sources of americium-241 and cesium-137.
NUREG-1556, Volume 1, “Program-Specific Guidance About Portable Gauge Licenses”
requires the applicant to provide specific information regarding the implementation of
operating, emergency and security procedures. In 2005, NRC published additional
guidance in the form of Errata to Appendix H of the NUREG, which was not referenced
in our application. The Errata effectively updates the Appendix H Operating and
Emergency Procedures to include security requirement considerations.

We confirm by this signed letter of response that:

Antillean Engineers, Inc. will implement and maintain the operating, emergency, and
security procedures in the NUREG-1556, Volume 1, Errata: Appendix H. "Operating
Emergency, and Security Procedures” dated July 5, 2005, and provide copies of the
procedures to all gauge users and at each job site.

Sincerely,

Sincerely,
Antillean Engineers Inc.

/159

Jubtin W. Berkeley, P.E, PLS
resident




